

Minutes of Hampshire Youth Sub-Committee & Forum
Monday 13st January 2020
held at Eastleigh RFC 7pm



Present

Hampshire Youth Committee

Laura Self – Chair
Caroline Clarke – Vice Chair
Shaun Mildenhall – U13/U14
Arthur Rabjohn – U15/U16

HRFU

Ed Neville – Management Board Chairman
Julie Greenslade – Executive Director
Georgia Leprohon – Admin Officer
Mike Glogg – Club Hampshire
Richard Hornblow – HRFU President
Angela Horner – Safeguarding Team
Andy Howard – Coaching Cttee Chair

RFU

Kieran Spencer–RDO
Ivan Torpey - RDO

Mini & Youth Club Reps

Alton RFC	Georgia Petty	New Milton & District RFC	Jayne Walder
Alton RFC	Rupert Vitoria	Portsmouth RFC	Steve Walker
Eastleigh RFC	Paul Tiller	Romsey RFC	Spencer Scott
Eastleigh RFC	Maria Bowers	Romsey RFC	Baz Newman
Eastleigh RFC	Jason Berry	S & S RFC / Vectis RFC	Victoria Winter
Ellingham & Ringwood RFC	Rohan Goodall	Tottonians RFC	Geoff Gale
Gosport & Fareham RFC	Toby Shaw	Tottonians RFC	Mark Parsons
Havant RFC	Marc Fry	US Portsmouth RFC	Dave Wakefield
Locksheath Pumas RFC	Hayley Selby	Wimborne RFC	Nick Elbourne
New Milton & District RFC	Alan Benjafield	Winchester RFC	Shaun Mildenhall

1. Apologies

Terry Burwell – HRFU RFU Council Representative
Ian Kerr – HRFU Deputy President
Richard Bolton – US Portsmouth
Emma Douglass – Vectis RFC
Gary Self – Game Development Chair
Sandra Coffin – Trojans
Chris Woodhead - Bognor

2. Minutes–LS



Youth Mins
0919.docx

All agreed as read

3. Discipline –GS – Absent

Gary requested that people only use : g.self@pumpcourtchambers.com

Message from Gary –

That in order to assist youth discipline officers in assessing red card sanctions in their internal discipline proceedings and any other discipline issues we will be holding an evening in February time and venue to be agreed

4. Safeguarding – Angela Horner

There have been lots of Play it Safe courses throughout the County and they have been well attended.

The number of applications for 17 year olds playing UP approval this season started quite busy and has now slowed.

There have been a few touchline incidents where people are not adhering to the RFU regulations.

There has been a slow start to Club auditing and due to the volume of paperwork they will be working in pairs so the Safeguarding team is looking for volunteers to support them in the work. It does not need to be a Club Safeguarding Officer, just an extra pair of eyes.

If interested contact Angela Pope – safeguardinghampshire@gmail.com

LS asked that all clubs check emails and website for vacancies within the County

ACTIONS:

Office to send out email for Vacancies

5. RDO Presentation – IT/KS



Youth Forum-
13.01.2020.pptx.pdf

A big Thank You to the County for funding the Leadership Academy, this benefits the clubs.

Mitsubishi Motors Volunteer of the Year Awards

Nominations are now open for the 2020 awards, with entries closing at midnight on Sunday 23 February.

IT recognised Dave Wakefield for his ongoing support. There is a First Aid course at Temeraire on the 16 March.

LS thanked the RDOs for their hard work in the County and reminded everyone at the meeting they are a great source of information, can provide help and support with training.

ACTIONS:

Office to advertise the ERCA and ERRRA courses and also Activate on 10-2-20 at Eastleigh RFC.

6. Competitions

SM U13/14 – match card returns have improved, been to see a few games. Quarter finals last weekend.

AR U15/16 – U16 have completed the pool stage, only one game lost. Trophy final to be moved as Alresford's pitch is unplayable due to adverse weather conditions in recent months. AR is looking for a venue, HMS Temeraire is probable.

U15 – slower results in, all looking good.

RB U18 – RB is stepping down at the end of the season, so we are looking for a new U18 League Manager. Please pass this information on to your clubs.

7. Hampshire Rugby – JG



HRFU Youth Forum
13-01-20.pptx

8. AOB

Remembrance Day – All present agreed that we all continue with rugby in our clubs on Remembrance Sunday.

There was a discussion regarding the Trial/Selection of players for CH and how that will look next year. It was agreed Communication needs to improve.

AR stated that the season structure for 2021-21 will be similar for U15/U16s.

Meeting ended 20:10.

The next meetings will be on

Monday 23rd March

Please try and attend these meetings or send a club representative - as they are your place to be heard.